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The SDMC began its meeting at 3:10 p.m. The following members were present in the SDMC 
Meeting: Members present were Mr. Jeremy Huntington- Kindergarten Teacher, Ms. Tea Rodriguez- 
Second Grade Teacher, Ms. Trinidad Rodriguez- Fourth Grade Teacher, Ms. Karina Flores- Fifth 
Grade Teacher, Ms. Adriana Benitez- SPED Teacher, Ms. Syndhia Oceans- Wraparound Specialist, 
Brenda Laborico- Parent, Sofia Rodriguez- Administrative Secretary, Ms. Jessica Guerrero- Teacher 
Specialist, and Ms. Claudia Florez- Principal. The following items were discussed:  

1. Current Enrollment- Enrollment is currently at 330 and our projected enrollment for next 
year is 316. We will promote our school online to show our community the opportunities 
that our campus oƯers for current and future students.  

2. ESSER Funds- Esser funds will no longer be available for the 2024-2025 academic school 
year.  

3. Departmentalized- Conversations have taken place with teachers and decisions have 
been made in relation to how the classrooms will look like next year. Second grade will be 
departmentalized next year due to NES requirements.  

4. Summer School- Summer school will be held at Looscan Elementary this year. Summer 
school will take place from June 17th to July 19th, 2024, Monday through Friday, from 
8:00 am to 2:45 pm. Campus doors will open at 7:00 am, with breakfast being served from 
7:15 am to 8:00 am. Parents of students required to go to Summer School have been 
contacted and have received a letter stating the reason as to why they are required to come 
to Summer School.  

5. EOY Check and Reminders- Classrooms, curriculum materials and technology will be 
checked and accounted for in preparation to receive new technology and curriculum for the 
implementation of NES next school year.  

Closing Remarks 
Our goal is to provide all students at our campus with High Quality Instruction.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:45. 
 

 

 


